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Mr. Charlie ma

Gildbert, Whits & Gilbert
Box 787 ' TEXACO, INC.

Santa Fe, Naw Mexico

Dear Sir:

, Enclosed herswith are two ropies of the above-referenced
Comm{ssion order recently entsred in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

1
VieoAN |
7o ,

e e

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secrestary-Director

ir/
Carbon copy of order also sent to:

" Hobbs 0CC x
Artesia OCC_____
Aztec OCC___X

i ————

ommr Mr. Guy Busll




BEFORE THE OIL CORSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF MEW MEXICO

THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
D BY THE OIL CORSERVATION
SIOR OF NEW MEXICO FOR
PURPOEE OF COMSIDERING:

i

CASE Mo. 2511
Order Mo, R-2223

APPLICATION OF TEXACO INC,
FOR A FORCE-~-POOLING ORDER,
EAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause cams on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
Mxxch 28, 1962, at Santa Fe, Kew Maxico, before Elvis A. Uiz,
Examimer duly 2ppointsd by ths 041 Comssavaticon Commizaian of Mew
Mexico, hereinafter referred to az the "Commiasion, "™ in accordance
with BRule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

WOW, om this_ 26th day of April, 1962, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the rescommendations of the Rxaminer,
Blvis A. Utz, and being fully advissd ir the premises,

ELNDS:

(1) That Gue public notice having beer given as reguired by
law, the Cosmission has jurisdictiom of this cause and the subject
matter thexeof,

{2) That the applicant, Texaco Inc., is the owner aand oper-
ator of the WM/4 and tha KE/4 SW/4 of Section 12, Township 30 mq.
Rarge 12 West, IMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico.

(3) That Texaco Inc. has drilled and completed its L. M,
Barton Wall Eo. 1. locatad 1850 feat from tha Eorth line and 1650
feet from tha West line of said Section 12 in the Basin-Dakotz and
Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pools, and desires to dedicate the W/2 of aauﬂ
section 12 to said well with respect to both pools.

(4) That Pan American Petroleum Corporation is the owaer of
the EW/4 S5W/4 and the SR/4 $W/4 of said Sectiomn 12; that Southwest
Production Compamy ancd Tidewater 0il Company are the ocwners of the
8W/4 8W/4 of 3alid Sectiom 12.

(5) 7That the applicant, Texaco Inc., seeks an order poolimg
all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota and Blanco-Masaverds Gas
Pools in the W/2 of sald Section 12, dedicating said acreage to &
L. M. Barton VWell No. 1, and designating it as the operator of s
units.
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(6) That Pan American Petrolsum Corporation has not agreed
to the pooling of its interest in the proposed units upon the terms
and conditions offered to it by the applicant.

(7) 7That to avoid the drilling of unnecessary wells, to
protect correlative rights, and to afford to the owner of each
interest in said proration units the opportunicy to recovex or
receive without unnecessary expense its just and fair share of
the gas im the Basin-Dakota and Blanco-Mssaverde Gas Pools, the
subject application should be approved by pooling all mineral
interests, whatever they may be, within said units.

{(8) That thse applicant seeks permission and should be
authorized to withhold the proceeds from production attributable
to each non-consenting working interest until such time as each
interest's share of the costs of said well has heeit recovared,
plus 25 percent thereof as a cmrga for the risk invoived in the
drilling of the well.

(9) That $120.00 per month should be fixed as the cost of
operating the subject well, and each non-consaating working interx-
est owner should be assessed with its share of such cost, to be
paid out of production.

(10) That the applicant should furnish the Commission and
BaslI RoR-~Cumsenting Workina intarast ommer in the subiect uaits
an itemized schedule of tctal weli costs within 30 days following
tbc date of entry of this order.

(11) That any noan-consenting working interest owmer should
be afforded the opportunity to pay its share of well costs within
30 dayrs from the date the schedule of well costs is furnished it
by the applicant in lieu of paying its share of costs out of pro-
duction.

(12) That Texaco Iac. should be designated the operautor of
gaid unitg,
Il )
(13) That this order should be made effective March 29, 19262.

iT I8 RE 3

(1) That zall mineral interests, whatever they may be, in
the Basin-Dakota and Blancc-Fasaverde Gas Pools in the W/2 of Sec-~
tion 12, Towmship 30 North, Range 12 West, EMPM, San Juan County,
New Mexico, are hereby pooled to foxrm a 320-acxz gas proratioa
unit in each pool. Said units shall be dedicated to the L. M.
Barton Well No. 1, located 1850 fest from the Morth line and 1650
feet from the West line of said Sectiom 12.

i {2) That Texaco Inc. is hereby dasignated the operator of
isald units.
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J;C&Sl No. 2511
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(3) That Texaco Inc. is hereby authorized to withhold the
procuda from production attributable to each non-consenting work-
ing interest until such time as each interest's share of well cocd
has been recovered, plus 25 perxrceunt thereof as a charge for the
risk involved in the drilling of the well.

{4) That $100.00 per month is fixed as the cost O Opesating
the subject well, and Texaco Inc. is hereby authorized to withhold
from production the proportiocnate share of such cost attributable
to each non-consenting working interxest.

{5) That the applicant shall furnish the Commission and
each nom-consenting working intexrest c¢wner in the subject units
an itemized schedule of total well costs within 30 days following
the date of entry of this order.

{(6) That any ron—-comsenting working interest owner shall
have the xight to pay its share of well costs to Texaco Iac.
within 30 days from the dats ths schedule of well casts ig fur-
nished it by Texavo Inc., in lieu of paying its share of well
costs out of production. In the event any such owner elects to
pay its share of well coste as provided for in this parxagraph,
it shall remain lisble for operating costs but shall not be
l1iable f(r risk charges.

-

196 {(7) That the effectivse date of this order shall be March 23,
190z, R

(8) That jurisdicticn of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further oxdars as the Commission may deem necessary.

IR at Santa Fe, New Maxico, on the day and year herein-
akove desigaated.

STATR OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

—_
/L P
EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

P lAen_

.Sﬂmm(

QL ..,

A, PORTER, Jr.. x & Ssecretary







N

.t 4 PN N I//

1IN C. o
PETROLEUM PRODUCTS 1932 M.’\R v PH 4 : 31
DOMESTIC PRODUCING DEPARTMENT * P. 0. BOX 8108

MIDLAND, TEXAS

March 6, 1962

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attn: Mr, A. L. Porter, Jr.

Texaco Inc. respectfully requests that a hearing
be set to consider 1its application for an order pooling all
mineral interests in the Blanco-Mesaverde and Beasin Dakota
Gas Pools in the W/2 of Section 12, T-30-N, R-12-W, San Juan
County, New Mexico, and for a risk factor of 150 per cent to
be applied to the initial cost of the well, Such an order
is necessary to form a 320-acre standard gas unit for bothn
the Blanco-Mesaverde and Basin Dakota Gas Pools. This unit
i1s to be dedicated to the Texaco L. M. Barton Well No, 1
which 1s dually completed in the above mentioned pools. 1In
support of our application we wish to state the following
facts:

1. Texaco Inc. owns a 100 per cent worklng
interest in and is the operator of 200
acres in the W/2 of said Jection 12,

This acreage includes the 160-acre L. M.
Barton lLease, further described as the .
NE/4 SW/4, S/2 NW/4, and NW/4 NW/4 saic
Section 12, and the U4D-acre USA Federal
Lease, further described as the NE/4 NW/U4
said Section 12.

2. The Texaco L. M. Barton Well No, 1,
located 1470' from the north line and
15251! from the west line of said Section iZ2,
is dually completed in the Basin Dakota and
Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pools,

Y
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March 6, 1962

Order No. R-2329 dated July 28, 1961, approved
the dual completion, unorthodox locatior, and
the six months' temporary 1l160-acre non-standard
proration univ for thils well,

Texaco Inc., in good faith, has been unsuccessful
in its attempts to voluntarlly pool the :
mineral interesat in the W/2 of sald Section 12

to form a 320-acre standard gas unit.

I 18 our understanding that Pan American
Petroleum Corporation owns & 100 per cent
working interest in the 80 acres described
as the NW/4 SW/4, and SE/4 SW/U4 of said
Section 12. We further understand that
Southwest Production Company owns a (O per
cent working interest and Tidewater 0il
Company owns a 30 per cent working interest

in 40 acres described as the SW/4 SW/4 of
gaid Section 12.

The interests to be pobled are listed as follows:

s
a. Leva M. Barton ¢~
Box 84
Aztec, New Mexico

b. Federal Lease NM-080279 /
Bureau of Land Management
Box 1251
Santa Fe, New Mexico
c. Pan American Petroleum Corporation
P. 0. Box 480
Farmington, New Mexico - -

d. Unknown Royalty Interest Owners under
the Pan American Lease

e. Qouthwest Production Company -

3108 Southland Center

Dallas, Texas

f. Unknown Royalty Interest Owners under
the Southwest Production Company Iease

g. Tidewater 0il Company p—
1478 Main Street
Durango, Colorado




NMOCC -3~ March 6, 1962

h. Unknown Royalty Interest Owners under
the Tidewater 0il Company lease

7. The granting of this application will prevent
waste and protect the correlative rights of
all parties concerned.

Attached is a plat showing the Texaco L. M. Barton
Well No. 1 and the area immediately surrounding the subject
acreage. Also attached is a 1list of the offset operators and
their malling addresses. Texaco Inc, respectfully requests that
the above application be set for hearing on the first avallable
examiner hearing docket.

Yours very truly,

CALLL

C. R. Black
Assistant Division
Proration Engineer

)

™ asus

Attach.

i e s iasis e el MRS st L i i
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OFFSET OPERATORS

W/2 Section 12,

T-30-N,

R-12-W

San Juan County, Utan

A. K. Barbour
49 E. Foothill Blvd.
Arcadia, Calif.

W. P. Carr
6700 Forest Lane
Dallas, Texas

El Paso Natural Gas Company
P. 0. Box 1492 .
El Paso, Texas

McKay, Payne & Zachry
800 Loma Linda, SE
Albuquergue, New Mexico

John J., Moya
323 Tulane Drive SE
Albuguerque, New Mexico

conn G. FOolokolf

Pranklin Steel Prod. Company
5725 So. Broadway

Los Angeles 37, Calif.

Southwest Prod. Company
3108 Southland Center

Dallaz, Texas
Tidewater 01l Company

1478 Main Street
Durango, Colorado

Pan American FPetrcleum Corp.
P. 0. Box 480
Farmington, New Mexico




DOCKET :

No. 9-62

EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MARCH 28, 1962

9 A.M.
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

The following cases will be heard before‘Elvis‘A. Utz, kxaminer, or bUanlel
as alternate examiner:

S. Nutter,

Cases 2515 through 2519 will not be heard before 1:00 P.M.

CASE 2507:

CASE 2508:

CASE 2509:

Application of Union 0il Company of California for an order
creating a new oil pool, establishing special rules and
regulations for said pool, and contracting the Anderson
Ranch-Welfcamp Pool, Lea County Ne:w Mexics. Appiicani, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order creating a new oil
pool to be designated the North Anderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool
and comprising portions of Sections 28, 32 and 33, Township
15 South, Range 32 East, and Lots 1, 2, 7 and 8 of Section 2,
Township 16 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant proposes the promulgation of special rules and
zlotigns to govern <€aid nnt\] 1nr~lnrhnn a nrnv1810n for

Avgu.l.uv.n.v-au 2% :,v--—;-- = =% TV

80-acre proration units; it is further proposed that the
_Arderson Ranch-Wolfcamp Pool be contracted by the deletion
of the SE/4 and S/2 SW/4 of Section 28, E/2 SE/4 of Section
32 and W/2 and NE/4 of Section 33, Township 15 South, Range
32 East, and Lots 1, 2, 7 and 8 of Section 2, Township 16
South, Range 32 East.

Application of Westates Petroleum Company for assignment of
special allowables to four wells, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, pursuant to Order

No. R-1776, seeks an order extending the period within which
its Carlson-Federal "B" Wells Nos. 2, 3, 4 and 5, located

in Section 25, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, are assigned a special allowable not to exceed
top unit allowable for the Justis Tubb-Drinkard Pool.

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for approval of
the Langlie Mattix Woolworth Unit Agreement, Lea County, New
Mexico. ‘Applicant, in the above- styled cause, seeks approval
of the Langiie Mattix Wrolworth Unit Agreement embracing
2559 48 acres of Federal and fee lands within Sections 27,
28, 33 and 34, Townsh1p 24 South ‘Range 37 East, Lea County,
'New Mexico.

B
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Docket No. 9-62

CASE 25190:

CASE 2511:

\

CASE 2512:

CASE 2513:

CASE 2514:

Application of Texaco, Inc. for a: exception to Rule 107 (e),
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an exception to Rule 107 (e) authorizing the completion
of its K. F. Quail-Federal Well No. 1, located 2086 feet

from the South line and 556 feet from the West line of Section
1, Township 20 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexicto,
as a 2 7/8-inch tubingless completion below the depth of

5,000 feet.

Application of Texaco, Inc. for an order pcoling all mimeral
interests in the Basin-Dakota and Blanco-Mesaverde Pools in
the W/2 of Section 12, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San
Juan County, New Mexico. Interested parties include Pan
American Petroleum Corporation, Souihwesi rroduciison Company
and Tidewater O0il Company.

Application of Skelly 0il Company for approval of the Gallegos-
Gallup Sand Unit Agreement, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
Gallegos-Gallup Sand Unit Agreement embracing 22,997.51 acres,
more or less, of Federal, State, Indian and fee lands in

‘portions of Townships 26 and 27 North, KRanges 11, 12 and 13

West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Skelly Oil Company for a secondary recovery
project, Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks per-
mission to institute a secordary recovery project in tha
Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pool in an area underlying its proposed
Gallegos-Gallup Sand Unit Area, comprising 22,997.51 acres,
more or less, in portions of Townships 26 and 27 North,
Ranges 11, 12 and 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, the
injection of water initially to be through six wells located
in Sections 1, 2, 11 and 12, Township 26 North, Range 12 West
and the project to be governed by the provisions of Rule 701l.

Application of Skelly 0Oil Company for approval of ihe West
Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit Agreement, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
West Dollarhide Queen Sand Unit Agreement embracing 2562.52
acres, more or less, of Federal, State and fee lands in
Sections 19, 29, 30, 31, 32 and 33, Township 24 South, Range
38 East, and Sections 4, 5, and 6, Township 25 South, Range
38 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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Docket No. 9-62

The following cases will noi be heard beiore 1:0) P.M.

CASE 2515 Application of D, W. Falls, Inc. for the assignmeni o: a
special tenporary deliverability for allowable purposes io
its Federal Wall No. 2-11, located 1190 feet from the Souin
line and 2210 feet from the Esst lin: of Section 11, Township
28 North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, which
well is completed in ihe Basin-Dakota Gas Pool. Applicant
proposes that the deliverabiliiy to e assigned io gaid well
be the average dJdeliverability oi all gas .rells in tae Dasin-
Dakota Gas Pool.

CASE 2516: Application of Pan American Petroleun Corporaiion lor a
' pressure maintenance project, San Juaun Couniy, Neu §is.iico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seekc permission <o
institute a pressure maintenance project onr iis Gallegos
Canyon Unit Area, San Juan County, New Mexico, in ihe Cha
Cha-Gailup 0il Pool, with the injection oif -water inicvially
'to be through two wells located in Section 23, Township 28
North, Range 13 West, and reguests adoption of special ruleu
¢0 govern the operation of said project.

CASE 2517: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for & unit
agreement and a pressure maintenance project, San Juan County,
New Mexico. Applicsnt, in ithe above-styled cause, seeks
approval of the Southeast Cha Cha Unit Agreemeni embracing
Federal, State and fee lands in poriiors of Sections 7, 8,

9, 10, 15, 16, 17, 18, 20, 21, 22 and 27, Township 28 North,
Range 1S West, and Sections 30, 31, 32 and 33, Township 29
North, Range 13 West, San Juan County, Ne:w Mexico. Applicant
further seeks authority io institute a unii-vide pressure
pnaintenance project by the injection of water into the Gallup
formation through 16 wells located within saic unit and
requests adoption of special rules Zo govern the opecration

oi said project.

CASE 2518: Applicaiior of Humble Qil & Reiining Company ifor a uuul
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicani, iz ihe above-
styled cause, seeks permission to complete iic D. ii, Crockett
Well No. 1. lacated in Unit € of Section 21, Township 1l ;
South, Range 26 East, Lea Couniy, Ner Mexico, 353 a uuiaul
coinpletion (conventional) in ihe Ceudill Psrmo-Penancylveanian
and Caudill-Devonian Pools with the production of oil Irom °

. PTG I U W7 - o RO —-i
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Docket No. 9-62

CASE 2519:

iqe/

the Devonian zone to be through a string of'2 3/8~1nch
tubing and the production of oil from the Permo- Pennaylvan1an
zone to be through a parallel string of 1 1/4-inch tubing.

“Appllcatlon of . The Atlant1c Refining Company for a unit

agreement, a pressure maintenance project and the reclassi-
fication of two wells, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Appiicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the

Horsesho¢-Gallup Unit Agreement embracing 20,925.58 acres,
more or less, of Federal, State, Indian and fee lands in
Townships 30 and 31 North, Ranges 16 and 17 West, San Juan
County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks permission to
instifnte a pressure maintenance project in the proposed
Horseshoe-Gallup Unit Area with water to be injected into the
Gallup formaiion through 112 wells located in said. unit,

and requests adoption of special rules to govern the operation
of said project. Applicant further seeks the reclassification
of two wells located in the proposed unit area from Verde-
UdlLup 01l Pool wells to Horseshoe-Gallup 011 Pool wells,

the Verde- -Gallup 0il Pool to be contracted by the deletion

of the NE/4 NE/4 of Section.2, Township 30 North, Rauge 16
West, and the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 36, Township 31 North,
Range 16 West, said acreage to be included in the Horseshoe-
Gallup 0il Pool,
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JEFF D.ATWOOD (18823-1980)

ATWOOD S MA LONE !l-l ~riAe ROSS L.MALONE

R h «‘: OCC CHARLES F.MALONE

LAWYERS RUSSEL. D. MANN
PAUL A . COOTER

1""’7 ?“.‘"} ' BOB F. TURNER
LIRS A '
AT L R-¥

TELER(UIE MAIN 2-6221
ROBWELL PETROLEUM BUILDING
ROSWELL ,NEW MEXICO

March 21, 1962

New Mexico Qil Conservation Commission
State Liand Office Building

Post Office Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Docket of March 28, 1962,
Cases No., 2511, 2515, 2516, 2517

Gentlemen:

As local counsel for Pan American Petroleum Corpor-
ation, we enclose herewith our Entry of Appearance with Guy
Buell of the Texas Bar, in the cases referred to above.

(77% i . . ///,74,/,-'_
%( : AL e
for AT 006 & MALONE -
RLM:ps

encls.

cc: Harry O. Hickman, Esquire

Pan American Petroleum Corp.
Oil and Gas Building
Fort Worth, Texas
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION 1
OF TEXACO, INC, FOR AN ORDER POOL~- ]
ING ALL MINERAL INTERESTS IN THE )
BASIN-DAKOTA AND BLANCO~-MESAVERDE ] - No. 2511
POOLS IN THE W/2 of SECTION 12, TOWN- ]
SHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, SAN JUAN]
CCUNTY, NwW MEXICO, ]

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned, Atwood & Malone of Roswell, New Mexico,
a firm of attorneys all of whose members are duly licensed to practice
law in the State of New Mexico, hereby enters its appearance as local
counsel with Guy Buell, of the Texas Bar, appearing for Pan American

Petroleum Corporation in said cause.

DATED at Roswell, New Mexico this 21st day of March, 1962,

ATWOOD & MALONE

Post Office Drawer 700
Roswell, New Mexico
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FREE DEPOSITICN AND HEARING ROO/MS * AIR CONDITIONED . IN DOWNTOWN ACBUQUERQUE

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

SUITE 120 SIMMS BUILDING

Ada Dearnley, President © . ALBUQOEKGUL, Mfw mXico, i S

Marignna Meier, Vice President P.0. BOX 1092 PHONE CH 346891 ., ., HEARINGS

Mardi Proctor, Sec, - Treos, L STATEMENTS
EXPERT TESTIMONY

Onrhlo yeors of DAILY COPY

Relioble Service CONVENTIONS

M2y 10, 1962

01l Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attn: 1da Rodriquez
Dear Ida;

We are returning herewlith Texaco's Exhiblts No.
2 and 3 tu the hearing in case No. 2511, Our records indicate
that the transcript in this case was forwarded to your office on
May 2, 1962, If it still has not arrived at this time kindly let .
us know and we will check the post-office and see if it has some-
where been mislaid..

Very truly yours,

MARIANNA MEIER

Owr Enperience Hisnres gapmm Service
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PHONE 325.1182

FARMINGTON, N, ™
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 1
s e
BEFORE THE
01l CONSTERVATICN COMMISSION

Stnta Fe, New Mexico

March 29, 1962

EXAMINER HEARING

I THE MATTER CF:

Application of Texaco, Inc. for an order
pooling all mlneral interests in the Basin- CASE NO.
Dakota and Blanco-Mesaverde Pools in fthe £5i1

W/2 of Section 12, Township 30‘horth, Range
12 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. In-
terested parties include Pan American Petro-
leum Corporation, Southwest Production Com-
pany and Tidewater Cil Company.

Cr? N S Nt Sl N s it Vvt ot o’

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. UTZ: We will call Case No. 2511.

MR. WALKER: Application of Texaco, Inc. for an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota and Blanco-
Mesaverde Pools in the West haif of Section 12, Township 30 North|
Range 12 West, San Juan Countv, New Mexico.

MR. WHITE: Charles White of Gilbert, White & Gilbert,
Santa Fe, New Mexlico, appearing on benalf 'of the Applicant. We
have three witnesses to be sworn.

MR. BUELL: For Par American Petrclcum Courporation, Guy
Buell.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearances?

!
i
!

RN A



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALISUQUERQUE, N, M.

FARMINGTON, N, ™M,

PHONE 325.1182

PHONE 243.669)

PAGE 2

C. L ACH,
nalred a8 oa witaess, navioes seen Drevioasi) ALl SWOrn, wWab 2xn-
acvined and testifiszd as followo:
DiRECT AN LTATICH

LY MR, WHITE

9] Will you sivave yﬁir>name, M. Diacwyt

A I an C. 1. Diack, enmvlioyed vy Texaco,. Inec., as a ietro-
lewt BEnginecr,

Q And have wvou oreviously qualified before the Commission?

A Yes, sir, I nhave.

Q Will vou briefly state what Texaco's connection in the
sunject matter is?

A This ig %he application of Texace ror an ordcr gooling

all mineral interests in the Basin-Dakota and Blanco-Mesaverde

for the West half of Section 12, Township 30 North, Range 12 West,|

San Juan County, New Mexico. Texaco also seeks a risk factor of
150 percent to be app:.=2d to the initial cost of drilling and com-
pleting the Texaco L. #. Barton Well No.,1 located in the West half
of Section 12.

(Applicant's Exhibit

No. 1 marked for
identification)

Q Wiil you refer to and explain Exhibit No. 17
A Bxhivit No, 1 is 2 plat showing the area immadiatelyv

surrounding the Texace .. il. Barton Well No. 1 and the Texaco ins

terest in the West hall of Section 12; the offset leaseholders and

P T S T D P A PV
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thelr wel g ave shuwa, Tie Auieo Pletored CLIZD wel s Ln thieo ared
are chown vy a green corele, the Rlanco-iesaverae weills shown oy

a4 olie civcle and Tasin-Dakota ts cipreled 1o red. The Texaszo

aereace 1s vordered ta yoilow a2t oa propvosed syisdard of oa 320-acrd

i

miL for botn the Zocia-Dalkkots and Lthe Megaverde shoWwn borderad
L. red.
) Will you state what interesis you are requesting tne

Comunission to pool and descrive thelr acreage and location of
canings?

A Well, Texaco owns 1C0 percent working interest and 1is
the operator of 200 acres 1n the West hall of Section 12. This
acreage includes the 160-acre L. ¥. Bartoan lease, which is des-
cribed as tne Northwest quarter of the Horthwest guarter. the
South half of the Northwest gquarter and the Northeast quarter of
the Southeast quarter. Texaco also owns a U.S5.A. Federal lease
containing 40 acres, being descfibed as the Northeast quarter of
the Northwest quarter of Section 12.

It is our understanding that Pan American Petroleum
Corporation is the owner and owns 100 percent working interest
in 80 acres in this West half of the sectiocn, described as the
Northwest quarter of the Southeast guarter and the Southeast

quarter of the Southwest guarter. We further understand that

)

2o AT n mndelivr = o~ ETn A Y mvad-tarn
Ul AN L UiivWww v L Uit ¥

east 0 the Southwest is a fee iease.

The Southwest Froduction Company and Tidewater 0il

s S s WA 15 £ S B b I |
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Couvaay Joinbliv own 100 vercend working Yoscress o 4o acroes des-
M Y] s i e % Qs

crined as

“he SoUdthwese of whie Sonlniwend, ol Seccion 12, We Map-

thher uanderstand thav thiio Lo a tee leone and (hao dsoutnwescs rro-

dactlon Company owus o (L ocrcent working lnuaerest aad Tidewabeyr

owns 30 vporcent working infereai,

n
g
intercst

&

tarily coi

A

Southwest

Company:

Iy | S Yal vy Yo 4= R T AP 1 OI7 37 ST i ki Lo 3 AR
By the osublject applicatlion, are you seekKing to pool the

of Pan Amnerican?

Yes, we are,.

. v s e e v s L -
Have Sovublhivess Iruducticn Convaily and Tidewauwer voliun-

ne into the unit?

Yes, sir, they have veluntarlily come into the unit.

(Applicant's Exhibits
2 and 3 marked for
identification)

Would you explain what Exhibits 2 and 3 are?
Exhipit 2 and Exniovit 3 are telegrams received from
and Tidewater.

Exhibit No, 2 is a telegram received from Tidewater Oil

"J. H. EUBANKS, TEXACO INC,
MIDLAND SAVINGS AND LOAN BLDG.
MIDLAND, TEXAS

TEXACO'S BARTON UNIT WEST HALF SECTION TWELVE TOWNSHIP
3 ON RANGE 12W SAN JUAN COUNTY N&W MEXICO TIDEWATER
AGREES TO BE VOLUNTARILY POOLED ON THE BASIS OF 150

PERCENT PENALTY PROVISION FOR DRILLING AND COMPLETION
COST AND 100 PERCENT ON QPERATING COST PROVIDED THE

PRODUCTION IS TAKEN OUT OF OUR NET INTEREST.

TIDEWATER OIL CO,
PETER PAUL GROTH"
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Ixhiviv 3 is a selegran. fre Soutidess roductics Company

TJOHN GUNY'ER, THLACO TNC.
MIDLAND, TEIAS

REFERENCL BARTON UNIT SOUTHWEST PRODUCTION CO. WILL
VOLUNTARILY JOIN TLXACO'!S BAWTOW UNIT, WiZST HALF SEC-
TION 12 30N-12W SAN JUAN CQUNTY, MW Mie{ICO, ON NON-
CONSENT DRILLING BASIS WITH 150 PERCENT OF DRILLING

AND COMPLETION COSTS AND ONE HUNDRED PurdCENT OF OPERAT-
ING COSTS BDEING RxCOUPED BY TEXACG OUT OF SOUTHWEST'S
NET WORKING INTEREST IN ITS LEASES IN TELIS UNIT SUBJECT
TO SOUTHWEST APPROVAL OF ACCEPTABLE COMMUNITIZATION AND
JOINT OPERATING AGREEMENTS.

JOSEPH P, DRIScoLL“

8} That is Exhi it 37
A Yes, sir.
S tlas Texaco veeii suncessful in vorkiag out agreementss

with Pan Americanz

A Mo, sir, we haven'st.

Q Wiil you state where the location of the well is in
reference ¢ the plat in Exhibit 17

A The location of the Texaco IL.. M. Barton Weil No. 1

15 located in Unit F, Section 12, Townshin 3C llorth, Range 12
MR, UTZ: Do vou have a foot location?
A Yes, sir, I do. That weil is located 1850 feet fron

the North line and 1650 feet from the West 1line of Section 12.

Q {by Mr. White} Have there veen any previous orders

issued by the Commission in reference to this welii?

Lol
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A Yes, sipv, Crder R-2043, dated Jury 2v, 1961, issued

o
0

8

245 0 Telwils ol the Heor!’ vy hedd o Juiy ©, @0,

N Winat was the subotance of that crder?

A Tnls propoced Texaco Lfor vacrihodor and tabingless
contictini tn temporary non-ctandard 2d for o 160D proration fon

voth the DBasin-Dakoea and the DBlanco-lMosavords monlis.

Q When was the driliiog actaatlyr comnenced on thils well?
A This was doie Jure 23, 1901, and ic Seoptewber, 1u6i, th

Mesaverde wWas completed a:rd powenbtinllied and on Sernitenber 15,

1961, the Dakota foriation was potentinlied.

Q Will you state uhat the resulits of these tests were?
A The Mesaverde open holc at 5:00 p.n. Sevtember &, 19061,(

calcuiated absolute open hole at 2013 MCIF rer day, 12 barreis.

k3
[0}

1~ ireay A
L

o
e scve preasure was 1210,

The flowing tubing pressure was i00 I'5I, thne Dakota

formation ending at 12:30 p.m. on Septemver 15, 1961, the calculatéd

—

absolute open hole was 2305 MCF per day plus 14 bparrels condensaté¢.

¥

D

&

[68]

'_.l
.\"l

O

O
-

The seven-day shut~in Lubing roresssy

subing pressure was 183 PSI.
) Are tnese on test with She Commigsiont
A Yes, sir.
) What 1s the current status of the well?
A Tnis well nad Lesnn 8nuv in ointe cocmpliction

at the current time e are negotiafing & contracst

Natural Gas Company and excect a connection in Lthe very

250 PSI and Tlowinyg

e
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witness testify as to the details of %the
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320 acres in thne Rasin-Dalova pool, Thig jsooling agrecment

of tne

5

vrorated snare of well cosss. If ran Amcrican or the other

operators had entered into the agresmeni priow to the driliin

'
[
V8]

of ©vhils tesy, they wouwld have shared in ohe well cost as well s

tiie ariiiing. I thiese opzrators had a force pouiin

&
S
e
c
"
<
o}

riiling of the Ueii, wney could have shared ia The acual

<l
jas
@
o

1

co5s ayv Stne time am some risk factor, vhich wicuid nave been deter-—

LR, R 1 5 ERN

mined oy the Commissica,
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Fan Amecricon o jo

) 1

the Basin-Dakota in 100 gercent of Lne iieli cos8%
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.
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Yes, sir, this offer was nadepria to tie - - it &8s made afier
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Liono. iz assume that the Dacin-Dakota prodac-

Lion Wwill remaln congtanit until pavout. e assume the Blanco-

llesaverde will rewain conchont for o gpeliod of seven years aid

A Iix other words, in order to detertine that, wWwe tooul
averages of tne Mesaverde iron 1956‘to 1961. Ve deciined thesc
deliverabilities and found they viere declining bvetween five and
six nercent per year. Taking the current L. M. Barton deliver-

abilitvy, we deciined at T'ive or six perccnt paraliel to tTne pool

liverabllity was less than our

"

=
=
(@]
p}
0
i
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jol
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dociine nuntil a poing

o
.

current zllowaple orf 182 MCTF ver day t this point, we assumed

the well then would go U9 a $iX peréent Geclin
assumption that we assumed was that there was one-eighth royalty
intoress. The condencate eguals ten barrels per million cuvic

fee’t. Tor the operating costs we used the total of $2,200 per

vear. For taxes we uged s8ix percent of the total gross sales.

Thmin 2%m madnd s2ald AawmA ~a~ddrnmant snci A nr Al FhAa Aantiinl anct P
FCE UhT wlOvuvdadl iodar annkd Tyl 0N C MLZCQ TOC JCukas Lo L Lo

$227,308,.69. As far as income from the welil, we assumed an 1n-

come on zas of 13¢ per [ICF;condensate wWould be worth $2.5C per
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vretase of the sas pbtus condensate wourd Lo 0,052 per MCT of gzas
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rd.  From tnlo, ve Gotermiine a paryoult zaolentation of 18,1

3

vears,  Now, to Tueiher ciarify that point, & wouid iLike to enter

-

Sxniblic 5.

(Applicant's Exhiolt No. §
mariced for fdentit'icatio]

A Will you oW explain Lxnlioiy 5¢
A Exnivit b is a grapihic representation ol the data I havd

ust vreseanged. The nelilou line at Che Ttop 1s Tthe total welil prod

duesion in MMCF. The grecen line is [lescverde production and the

= The ped 1in curmiia-—

Uil e Ld I £ Sk A

e is th

tive net income fromt the vwell with the brouwn line at the pottoin

being the anaval net income from the vell. Ve %ook the tobtal cosi
(&)

A9 -
4007 oh un

= )
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O
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20

0

Q. vient acrnas on the ora
-~ 3 - e - = htieidingd [ 2o

2 R o~

[

41 ntAavasansdtAA l—'rse
- A ade [ e s el wELIG

cumnitative net income aud read down in years and came out with a

pavyout of 18.1 years.

& %

Q Have you prepared any present-worth calculiations?

P
3

A Yes, sir, I'd iike %o entver thern as Exnibit No. 6.

{(Apvlicant's Exhibit Nol
marked for identificati

A (continuing) Exnhibit 6 is tabulations of present worth
caiculations compounded o a seml-annual basis at six percenst.

How the Pan American interest, the interest to pe pooled is 25.0

nercent. This is based on %their total of 80 acres. Twenty-five

h

on)

nercent of the total well cost is §56,827. lNow, assuming this

R A TS P T T TP
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[958

E
1

cishbeen-year nayvout Uhlcen we nhave Jusy casculated, and usin the
alx ercoas interest cownounded semi-annualiy, btnere Ls a nreseni
wor:h factor of .0630. llow, applylng this prescnv-worth factor o

Can Americant's net ianterest., the noney that Texaceo would have Lo

I

rozovar over Lthis cighitcen-yz2ar period to be caulvalent to an

* pe

American's current SHuventy-rive perecent Lo 5920,

158.7 vercent of their prowvortionate shorce oif the toval vwiel’ coot|

Therefore, if Texaco 1ls granted a risk factor of 150 percent, it

{2

Wili 8tili we lwpcoceinle for ug to recover or actually break even
Oil Dur noney.
) And %this risikk Tfactor of 150 percent would not reimburse

entity interest of six percent over that period of Tire?

i Mo, sir, it would not.
Q Have you vorked out any supervision charges®
A Texaco 18 requesting, as far as supervision chnarges,

that the supervision charge be based on the actual operating
expense attributable to this welli plus a reasonavie administra-
tive overnead charge.

What do you figure this supervision charge to anocunt

el
in this particular case?
A Viell, the administrative overhead charge that we feel

reasonable is $60 per month.

)
[##]

MR, UTZ: That iz for dual compiotion?
A That is for dual completion.

“

(by Mr., YWhite) What will your respective interests be

&

I-

GO
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A L the Comaission sees L1t to cuter 2 foree pooling
poolin

srder for the VWest nall ol Section 12 and form 2 svandard 320-
acre proration unit for voith pools, the working interest in the
Texaco L. M. Barton well will be as follows: Texaco will be the
operator with 200 acres, 62.5 perceni; Pan Anerican will have
80 acres or 25.0 percent. Southwest Production Company will

nave 28 acres or 8.75 pvercent and Tidewater, 12 acres or 3.75

)3

) In your opninion, o Black, will the proposed force

nooling be in the interest of couservation and protect correla-

A Yes, sir, L feel it will.
PR, WHIYE: AV this time, we offer fxhivits 1 fThrougnh 4

MR, UTZ: ‘iithout objectlon, Sxhivnits 1 fhrough 5 will

be entered into the record.

(Whereupon Texaco's Exhibit#

1 throughh 5 were admitted
into evidence.)

(oy Mr. iinite) Doces that conclude your cestimony?
A Yes, sir, it does.

MR, UTZ2: Are there any questions of tThe witness?
HR. BUBELL: Yes, sir, I have one 0r tTWO.

O TDINACC T ARSTATA
VAN AAWEMI

«

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Mr. Black, could you briefly state for the record why
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o forece voull:n anpilcation sone nine

o are applyving for ont
oabhe after thie well was syadded?

A Jell, sir, ue had a tenporary non-standard peoration

unit for a veriod of six onthc. Durl o hilis seriod, we felt ue

conld work cout a volunlary oovoilag agreenent veveen ail

_ .
: o il narties

concerned. We have found that we have not been able to worlt out

this agrcement. |

) Actualiy, Mr. Blacl, orior to the spudding date ol tnis
well and around the Gime Ihls wecll yas spudded, Texaco was raking

efforts in that regard, vere they not?

A Yes, sir, ve were.

-3

Q

>

And actuaslly that is the reason vou uwont ahesd and had

a non-standard unit Hearing, because you were hopeful you could

A Yes, sir, uwe have always had the intention of trying %o
work out voluntary agreements.

Q Actually, Pan American and Texaco vere actively nego-

tiating on excnange of acreage, Were they noe?

A Yes, sir, we have been negotiating to fcorm this sftandard
unit.
Q I am talking about the exchange of azcreage back at The

time you spudded your well,

MR, WHITE: Yie wilil have a iand nan, who can talk about

8} (py Mr. Buell) Mr, Black, I beliieve
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PACS,

16

vou oricinzally estinnied the cost of thig well =% 3YT,000. e that

covrect?
A { believe it vas SUY,TO0.
0 And vour tota.l cost wilil be, If rmy Tigures arc correct,

so:evhere around $227,0007

A That's cocract,

O

So, actnnlry, Sthis well cost about 10O percent wore
than you anticipated?

A Yes, sir, iy did.

Q And according to the payout calculations, I velicve,

2.

of apgroximately eighteen years, 1s that correct?

£

A Yes, sir, 18.1 years.
Q If the Commission grants your request for a fifty per-

Amevican receives anvihing for its interest?
A fell, sir, we haven'i; worked that out. The eighteen
vears would be on 100 percent of the actual cost.

: So it would he reasonable to assume, since your llesa-

verde oroduction is declining, that the additional fifty percent

would te somewha$ greater than nalf of the elghteen-year period,

bu% certainly it would be wnother nine years. which would be

twenty-seven years all told?

A Yesa, siv, T aoree with That
Q And actually, as you stated, with the well declining

it micht be more than that but wvou lnocw it would be at

v, what will be the number of years involved before Pan

2
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8! Would you be surrrised LT Tan Joseviea s acbually received
a2 penny fronm this wel! tor oo acreage LI the Commission grants
your request?

A o, sir, I Lelieve lan fAmerican wilil receive their share

it will pe in addition %o whe 150 percent and they wili receive

Q Do I understand that it is your testimony that this well
Will be producing cconcmicully twenty-scven years from now?
A Based upon the current allowable situations and our

estimated producing rates on a yearly basis, this well should have
a life in excess of that period of time.

Q Would you care tq nredict how many years in excess of
twenty-seven you think it will still be going and producing at
an economic rate?

A Well, sir, Gthat certainly depends on the allowable sit-
uation. If the market 1lmproves and we get increased allowables
in the San Juan Basin area, certainiy in tiis payout 1t could ne

aliered and be mucn shorter and the %Hobtal 1ife of the well could

be less than thirty years if the allowable was increased and our
producing rate was increased.

MR, BUELL: Did I understand you, lir. Vhite, that you
will have another Witness who will discuss the blowoub?

MR. WHITZ: Yes, sir.
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TINT ry JENTIT il
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~ B 3 - 2a Faltd 3 S 2 " s -
2 Mr. Dleclz, I Dellieve you teshiflced tha%t cix month teomp-

ouary proratlon unli vas aroroved for the 160 acres veiag your

3, 2.

e 1. Barton leace, 1is that correct?

a Yes, sir, Li wQas.
8] And when,under the terms of that order, would it have

A January 28, 19062.
o) What has becty the status of the well since the tire

that order has expired? Has it been producing?
A No, siyr, this well has been snut in since compnletlon,

I% has not produced.

) You testified that monthiy cosh Tor supervising £his
weli would be in the neighborhood of $60 per month?

A Fr. lorris, I pelieve that is adminictrative overhead
cnarges.,

Q Adninistrative cverhead cnarges. MWow, 1s that something
gifferent from operating cosis or is something included within

cperating costs? On Zxninit 4 you show operabing costs $2,200

per yvear.
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~~ i This 50 pervcent is rislt factor. 4t s in keeplag with
5
&e cur operating agreb.cnis for non-couscnelng interest owneprs and .
& 1 OUP OREraving anrecaenoe o 1V rauges oo 190 to even 300 o0
) cent in some cases, S0 iv 1w a risk factor.
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' agly Tidewnteor ond Southiivsy ©0 sign, Will that also be in addi-
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;E - a Jhat abous interest?
O
Q5E
E A Wo, sir, i1 tcrest vould ot ne iaciuvded.
™
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§g Q But you say Lhie extra H0 percent is Just a risk factor,
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Tuo conpletions wWouid uroduce

period?

A I don't nave Hthat exact calcuiationrn, [ir. Utz. dJust one

A No, sir, we dou't. e assumed, of course, that Daxota

1e liesaverde

Tor seven years and

G FProducing Irom a 320-acre units
A Yes, sir, your Dakcsa wouad ve, g

Q What I am driving at nere is how ao ryou inoy there are

That many PesServes T2 Depin yiitn?
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Q How about the Mesaverde?

A As 1 said, we estimated the 1ife of the Mesaverde to be
between twenty and thirty years, s8¢ therefore the resefve untiil
payout wouid prctaply be in the neighborhood of 75 to 80 percent

of the total reserves.
Q Two hundred percent in the Dakota. Now, do Yyou have any
idea what pressures -- well, first let me ask what amount of

I
FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

pressure do you calculate here?

- A 335 PSI.
. Q Wellhead?
A Wellhead abandonment pressure -- excuse me, reservoir

abandonment pressure.

MR. UTZ: 1 have no other questions. The witness may ve
excused.

MR. WHITE: I would llke to call Mr. Robinson.

J. E. ROBINSON, JR.
Lcalled as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, was

examined and testiflied as follows:

DIRECT EYAMTINAMTON

- BY MR. WHITE:

DEARNILEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

2% Q Mr. Robinson, would you state your full name? 1
§§ A J. E. Robinson, Jr. i
3z
33 Q And by wnom are you employed and in what capacity? f
' A Texaco, Inc., as a Petroleum Engineer. ;
- . Q Are you famlliar with the steps taken by the drilling :

h ot}

contractor to assure that this well, the L. M. Barton Well No. 1,

e - A (o) At Ao :
would_be drilled in zccordance with geod and prudent practices :

B ; o~
ad E

. :

4

:;!
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oi the industrr?
7 : .
A fes, sir, L o,
4} Wild wvou mive o comptete nistorer of LThe drilling of Shis

oiy and the »rovicorre thav were ensountered?

my 3 e o 3 3 Aty eyt e - N . PR pdl
A The well wags spudded and suri'ace casity, concisiiagy of

W a N AL o~y P R C 1 T - YN SR SN | T s
£ VA Lilwily Wdo OULV av il T v all el v U Vi DUl de [P

tne gsround. Tne surface casing was tesied according Lo the Com-
mission's practices, which indicabted uvnai tne blowout prevenvor

AnA Al enmfaca armdirviiannmis Wware din
anh da Lt ace el e e ey 1T

' rfa B! ¥ v excellent working condition,

+

ATter tne surface casing was set, we driiled oui from under the
10 3/4 inen wiln a 9 7/6-incii hole to 4800 feeit. Then we re-

duced %5he hole size from 9 7/8 to a 7 7/8-incih nole to 6800 feet.

F _— P - SNp. I - T S
Luolily, viie Qriadid

e o 1
MiEy L AP LI TR

wo. . anoonninmad the Piectiired
1o nnd thae Piectuared

Ciliffs, a sour gas zZone, ai 20&5 feet, 5he poindt 1ookouv ofi tne
Mesaverde, which is a potential loss :irculation zone at 4412 feet
and the Dakousa, wnich is’the main gas pay at 6528 feet.

Q What type of mud program do you nave?

h M yaiaA
x

)
an LAl o

5 WE1i1l viads 1o Accorgance Wiun

fute

Li

program ranged in mud weighit from 9.3 to 9.6 per gallion. We
maintained the visc 0Sity cost of 38 o 56 seconds per 1,000 cc's
and a water loss of less than 12 cc's,

G What precautionary measures were taken prior to drill-

ing int%o tne joss circulatior. zones?

A Prior fo drilling into the poiant ;onout,~we added 115

T i“,|
By )
~{_r

P

5’
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sacks of loss clrculation materlial as a precautlionary measure,

G was therc any loss of circulation encountered?

A There was a very flexible amount that occurred ag
B4yl feet.

Q what were the conditions of the mud’when the well

reached total depth and was being logged?

A The weight of the wud was 9.6 pounds per gallon and we
had a viscosity of 38 to 56 seconds per 1000 cc's.

< When the logging operations were golng on during the
logging of the well, what was the condition of the mud in the
hole?

A‘ Prior to coming out of the hole witn the drill pipe,
the driller kept‘the hole full at all times. When the logging
was started and during periodic checks during the logging opera-

tion, the hole was full of mud.

@ Would you give the particular unforeseen events that
cccurved during Lie logging of the well?
A On July 16, at approximately 11:50 A.M., ihe well was

being logged at 3700 fest when backflow of drilling mud was
noticed and immediately the decision was made to stop the logging
operation and remove the logging tool from the hole. The well
started unloading and it was necessary to close the rams in

the blowout preventor on the logging line. It is Texaco's belief

that the loss circulation zone broke down during the logging

operation. Tne logging toc had passed this loss circulation zone
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{uice and after the loss circilatlon zone Droke down, the well ne-
ca:ie in an unbalanced stabe. Tnls loss oif fluid allowed the hydr»
static nead on the Pictured CLliffs at 204%H teet to pe sufficiently
reduced to allow this cas-oil to plow oul. Thlis further reduced
tne hydrostatic nead on the Dakova gas zone and then i¢ ulew out.
After the Plictured Clilfs blew out, bhere was not sufficiens
hydrostatic head then o~ the Dakota, and theu consequently vlew
out alter the Pictured Ciiffs. After the vlowout preventors were
closed, a major gas flow occurred around the surface casing.

We were faced with an immediate decislon of either leav=~
ing the well shut in and risk tne possibiiity of losing the en-
tire string of surface casing plus the possible loss of the drili-
ing rig and 1ife due to the hazards of a fire, or we had a decisio
to install vent lines as socn as possible and to remove the gas
from the rig vent and hope that the well would bridge itself and
kill itself, We elected to install lines and open the well up to
relieve the gas pressure that was blowing around the surface pipe.

An unsuccessful actempt was then made to kill the well
by pumping weighted mud into the well bore. A4 shaver rotating
head was installed in the drillpipe and a 9 7/8-inch bit was
stripped into the hole. The well was killed and full circulation
was regained. The hole was then cleaned out; we drilled out
aumerous bridges all down through the hole to 4800 feet. Seven-
inenh C.D. casing was cenented in two stages back to the surface

vipe.
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TH waa nNne o
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ary Lo chanpge our cating program fron the

oricinal plans to cerment over the low cirvculatlon zone, ang the

Pictured Cliffs zone, and to tile in the ceiient on the seven inch,
bhack into the surface pipe, assured adequate protection In view
of the gas that was couing around the surface plpe. After the
ine was set,; we Lested the pive. e then cleaned 1t
out to T. D. and we set a 4i-inch liner to fro. 4685 to 6764
and cenented it with 450 sacks. The entire length ot the liner
was cemented. We then tested it with 3500 pounds. It tested
all right. We then corpleted the well in a conventional manner
by setting Baker lModel D plug and running two strings of tubing
to produce the well.

Q Have you prepared a tabulation showlng the esiimated

cost of this well as against the actual costs that were incurred?

A Yes, sir, I have.
Q Is that Exhivoit 72
A Yes, I belleve it is.
(Applicari's Exhibit No. 7
marked for identification)
Q Now, will you proceed. Mr. Robinson?
A Exhibit No. 7 is a compariscn of the estimated costs

versus the actual costs of the L. M. Barton Well Ne. 1l. In ex-
plaining it -- I think some of them are self~explanatory, but 1
will show the reasons for the difference. It is brokKen down bOtTh

into tangible and intangible costs. On the tangible costs, the

§

ol Aem e
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12

stimated Wellhead was S4,500; the 2ctnal cost is §5H,710.

"is is because orisinally we had planned on setting a 43- and a

It
1]
)

veii-

Ch

2 7/8-inch string. We tnen set seven-inch and dual insi
il:ich.

Lince pipes estimnted cost was 9200. We have no acinal
costs on the line pipe. The estimated Casing was $14,4800; we
actually spent $16,290. This is a difference 1n our casing desig
by running a seven-inch and 44 liner. The tubing was estimated
at $4,600; vwe actually spent $8,100. This is the result of an
lagavards, On tangibla
total $23,700, the actual was $30,190.

Intangible cost for the float equipment was $1,100. Thg
actual was $1,320. The contract drilling, estimated at $30,200,
actually cost $27,150. The rotary day work was estimated at
$9,60C; we actually spent $19,870. This was due to the facti that
the rig was on a day-work basis when the blowout occurred and we
kept the rig there until the well was under control. Swabbing we
estimated at $4,800; we actually spent $9,750. This was due to a
longer interval that we swabbed the well and swabbing nud back
from the producing formation afver we killed them.

Bits were estimated at $200; we actually spent $420.
Mud was estimated at $5,000; the éctual ce3t, $71,550. In the

—~
A\

b S
PlLLy0 v

~ Ve m o~
LIV L UL W

I

~ 2
vy L

rixing the mud tco kill the well plus pump truck charges to kill

"
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Cement and services $3,500 estimated; actual cost

$7,110. This is due to the fact that we estimated our casing

to botbom. Well stimulation estimated at $9,000; we

H

actually spent $7,280. Road construction and dirt work was esti-
mated at $4,000; actual cost $3,510. Trucking $1,500 estimated;
. The additional charge in trucking is the use
of trucks hauling water to mix the mud when we were trying to kill
the well. Welding $400 estimated; actual cost $140. Surveys is
$1,800 estimated; actual cost $7
we purchased a logging tool. the tool rental wec did nuvl have

any of cn our estimated cost. The actual cost was $9,600. This

included rental tools te elesn the hele up, and setv our liner

and miscellaneous charges of $1,700; actual cost $4,450, The
estimated cost 6f iﬁtangible was $76,000. ‘We actually spent
$184,120, The total of the original was $99,700. We actually
spent $214,310,

Q The estimated total cost of the well 1is what?

A The total cost is $30,187.37. for tangible and for in-
tangible $184,120.32; for tangible estimated $13,000 for addi-
tional equipment to be installed which will consist ¢f a separa-
tor and heater unit, one for each side, plus a 400-barrel stock

tank, for a total cost of $227,308.69.
Q In your opinion, are these cost exnenses reasonable
and were they incurred in accordance with prudent operations?

A Yes, sir, they were. We have sizes covering all costs,
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8 Do you have any further testiony?
A No, sir, I do not.

MR, WHITH: e offer Bxhivit 7 in eviden

be entered

MR, UTZ: Without objection, Wihiolt 7 will

the record.

[t ol

N [ag] t o
(Whereupon Texaco's

f v1as

admitted in evid

MR. UTZ: Are there any gquestions ol the witness?

CRGCSS ELAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ: g

}=e

Q Mr. Robinson, how much surface casing 1is

A 311 feet.

3 What size?
A 10 3/4.

And how rmuch cerient?

O

casiang?

N, M.

PHCNE 243.6691

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPOETING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE,

1t was circulated pack to the surface of the ground.

s} At the time the well plew out, did you have any otner
A No, sir, we did uot.
Q Do you know what bthe top of Ghe Pictured CLiffs

A 2045 feet.

g 20459

A Yes, sir.

5} and the teop of the lesaverde?
A The Point Lookout was 4412,
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gurt'ace. There

unless

yorﬁaos you had a swall channel that erﬁstnﬁ in nart of the
string and later ol1 you nzd o cement faliure wloung Lhe Base 1ines
of tnis ¢cnannel.

) ‘hat kind of pressure do you exrzect in the Plctured
Ciif't'c in this area?

A Rougniy 1200 ¢ 1300 1n the Hesaverde and in the Pic-
sured Ciiffs we had T00 pounds.

2 1200 in the Hesaverde?

A Yes, siyr, and roughliy 2,250 to 2,300 i the
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witnes

Are thewre any ovher guesiioans ol the witness?
5 may ove excused.

(Witness excused.)

N

MR. WHITE: We wiil call oupr

FRED E, DZACH,

calied as a witness, having been first auly

e o lc s s atel
AP S P O - R S L)

tesuified as foliows:

CRUSS BAAMINATION

BY iR. JHITE:

o

AnQ Ly winorn are
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Inc.
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Landman, Texaco,
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A2 Wiil you briefiy ctate your educatiown
anlroervaiinng 2
coclkprouna .
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A0 G wWinnegss
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employed and in what capaciby?

vhne Commission®
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Q And uwhat recsponsce or reply did you recelve, if any, fror

&

A They repriced that they Would Jrerer &n acreage exclange,
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» exchanging ccre
age’?

A Yes, there vere manerous tracic considered vy each

corpany, 1one of wWhich were acceptadie.

"] In other words, those tracts offered by Pan American

were nov acceptable to Texaco ana vice versa?
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Petrpleum Corporation, as operator of the leases within the West

Then I take 1t negotiatlons were not successful?
A That's right,

Is it possible f{or Pan American to now come in and par-

&

ticipate 1920 percent by paying cash and by paying cash avoid the

150 percent penalty?

A Yes, we would have reasonably requested again that they
do that.
Q In regards to the aotion taken by Pan American at the

Hearing in Case No, 2329 where we were granted a non-standard
proration unit, I would like to read the following telegram into
the record, which was sent by Pan American: "Pan American Petro-
ieum Corporation would usually object to a 160-acre non-standard
tion unitv for thelir hérizonS; however, in Case 2329 we have
been advised by Texaco that the necessity of an early approval of
a non-standard unit pending final negotiation of a standard unit
exists due to an explring lease held by Texaco, and further that
they intend to ask at the Hearing for only a temporary order which
will permit them to drill and produce.their well with a recommendai

tion to the Commission that the order be left cpen so that ultimatg

a standard 320-acre proration unit can be formed in the West Half ¢f

Section 12, Township 30 North, range 12 West., In view of this, to+

gether with the fact that Par American 1s currently negotiating

with Texaco regarding the formation of 320-acre, Pan American

Lly

po
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; noiit off Deoction 12, Townsetn 30 Noridh, tance 12 VWest, nas o oblecH
Lins o Lhe forictios of the nropesed on-citasdard unit for the
Dakota and Mesaverde harizas o1 a Loeowrry Suuls With the order (o
;o | ve dof% onen to uitivately provide for i standard 320-acre unitintheipst
©
=
g§ nalf or Szetion 12, Townshly 30 North, aage 12 desg.”
- gg
% 3¢9 i Dees that enneciunde your testivony?
H
=~
- — . - .
A Jos, 1o doos.
gy
e &e MR, WHITE: Tnat i3 all we have.
N
[~ MR. UTZ: Arc thewre any quesiiong of the witness?
- <3
@ MR. BUELL: I have one. r
s E CRCSS  EXAMINATICN
- & BY IR, BUZLL: %“
Ry ®] Wpat do vou landmen mean when you talk about acreages
- = ,
. c:‘ SV Py AY Q
! excnange’
hand : 2 da P <3 £ > 3
ES A Trading one tract for another tract when each of the
:g two tracts are consildered to pe of equal vaiue.
[}
oS Q In other words, in the active negotiation between Pan
= American and Texaco, ve vere trying to work out an exchange whereby
= i vou would receive our eighty acres in this nroposed 320-acre unit
: (€2
Qoo
3 and increase you r working interest ownership ia the acres wilihin
x
B 3y o 4
22 that unlo?

. FR h
b A That's right,. . 1
boE B . PR 3 i 3 - ;

o} At the time the wire was scnt that Mr. White has read
5] E
s into the record, these negotiations were going on at that time,
(. '

vwere they not?
+

ey
: :
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A May I make L4 clear tiab we were cons

erehange as ran Anerlcan's

e

dering an acrenge

0L Tellzeo's request and

Ive]
3
¢
4
c
o
12
<
&
e

the negotiations wero going on.

2 Did the

Juiy 16, 1961°?

nezobSiations suddenly 2cuse shnortly after

A 1l have no kirowledge of any negoblaitions concerning an

acreage exchange later than June 30. '

MR, BUZLI:  Thanlt you, that is all 1 have.

MR, UTZ:

Are there any other gquestions oi the witness?

The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR, WHITE: That concludes our case.

MR. BUELIL: e have one witness Lo be sworn.

(ilitness sworn.)

MR. BUELL: ‘e nave one witness for some very shorig

testimony.

GECRGE . EZATCON,

called as a witness, having veen first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as

BY MR. BUELL:

foilows:

DIRECT sXAMINATION

Q HMr. EBaton, would you state your name, by wnom you are

Pay.

enployed, in what capacity and in what location?

A George W. Zaton, Jr., Senior Petroleun Engineer for

Fan American Petroleum Corporation in Farmington, New Mexico,

4
1
i
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a Mr. Haton, you have jestifled of wrlor Cowninsior nonr-

3

ines and your gqualificasions ab g [elworeun gisoey ure oooatier
ol ot ic record, arc they rou?

A Yes, sir, Lne, o2vro,
o I wish you would oriefly siabte, {or Lie record, how

many vears you have nad active experience with poth Dakova jas

wells and Mesaverde gas uells?
A I have had active experlence wivh the lesaverde gas

wells since 19»nid., 1 have had some expericnce, limited experience
Wwith the Dakota gas wells dsince that swme tine, sinece the Dakoia
horizon nuas Just more recently than that undergeone extensive
dnvelonrient. From our expgericnce, the Dakoto formmation would
have to be linited to the past two or tnree vears as to detailed
cxperience.

Q /ith respect to the Texaco L. M. Barton well, what was
the reservoir enginecring secilon recommendation with respect %o
that weli when 1t was {irst considered?

A It was our recomzendation snat since Dexaco Had Lo
drill tnis welli, “nat acreage did not meec sitandards ol develop-
ment for Pan American; tnerefore, we recowmmended an acreage ex-
change.

Q To your knowledge, did our Land Depariitenic actively

negotiazite wich Texaco 1n an effort o effect onis acreage exchangg?

MR, WHIT£: FHay I ask, Mr. Buell, what tine purpose of

thils testimony is?
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MR, bBUELL: Yes, uie puarpose ol cilg testlaony, Mr.
Uulve, LI wiliil ve nappy e stase. Acwualiy, 10 I answer viiacs, 1 ail

almost making my closinyg suacvement, vut L will vry oo oe as vrilef

as I can. e purpose of tiis liine of questicalng is (o iev

vhe record snow tihat av the ti.e the Texaco L. M. Barton Well
No. 1 was spudded, Texaco and Pan American were actively engaged
in negotiations in an attempt to effect an acreage exchange Wiere-
oy Pan American weuld have no interest 1n w:as would be the sianday
unlt for the Baruton No. 1, butv tinat imuediately the blowout oc-

carred, the negotlations ceased, and I think the record snould

reflect that, and thatc is sne entire purpose.
MR, WHTTPR: TIf tneo Exaniner plicabe, I belleve under ouar

force pooling statute, all we have to sinow 1s tnat negotiations
were attempied to be made to work out an agreement and as to the
substance of the azreement or as (o the reasonableness ol the
offer of one party as against the other, 1is outside the scope of
the Hearing. The question is whether or not they have goiten to-
gether, sat down and even tried to wWork out agreements and tee:l
cnsuccessful in accomplisiing icv.

MR. BUELL: ilay I make a shori statemeni? Pan American

is nov opposing the force pooling, we are not opposing the actual

well cost, although in excess it is 100 percent greater than

originally estimated. Ve are simply opposing and protesting the

assessment or including of a penalt; in the force pooling order.

We not oppesing force pooling.

W N o . -

2T

et
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Mx. UTZ: This testlmony that you are bringing out here
is to oppose the penalty?

MR, BUXLL: Yes, sir, I think this testimony ls cer-

- £y tainly necessary and pertlnent and germaine in that regard. The
Z=
.« O
6 polnt I awm tryilng Lo make, without actually naving to say it, is
- Y |
Eg that Texaco was interested in our acreage while they thought that
L Y

it was a normal-cost well, but lmmediately the blowout occurred =
- of course, anycne in the business knows that tremendously in-

1650 all Llnterest in our acres.

Arman Al Elan a -l detn e e

ClCaolu LU Luouv = = vy
I Trrryma R - . . - ~ =
IR ed - yt - P = ¥ - kel a¥eY B M AVYe kol
Sill, WIIRrD DO yOoLl nave Iy LeSLimoeny Lo TR CIIeCUY

I think that is all conciusion on your part, bMr. Buell. Our ex-

hibit there, T helieve 1% is in Exhibit ¥o. £, shows what oul
offer was when we first contacted Pan American.

MR, UTZ: Exhibit No. 8¢

MR, WHITE: ZEight.

MR, BUELL: Also, Mr. White, the testimony of your land

man was to the effect you were interested in an acreage exchange.

MR. WHITE: I believe his testimony was that Pan

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

RN B . B VBadpasy it e
S T I TR T Wy

i~ American approached thew on an acreage basis. We were not

¢ ~

EE intcrested in the acreage you off2red us and we offered you -~ -

[-d

§§ MR. BUELL: And that active negotiations in an attempt
<

to effect an acreage exchange nad taken place. I would like to

GAYVE Ghie UeCuld Lo Snow 1 nave no further questions on that,

I TR

MR. WHITE: If that is the only purpose of the testi-

monv, I have no cbjection,

v . ©

&

el i ey L et

S o et
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MR, BUELL: Ve are nob objecting Lo the force pooling.
MR, UTZ:  Dees that termlnate your questions?
MR, RBUELI: Along that line,
9 (by Mr. Buaell) Mr. Baton, ler me ask you this: Y.u
neard ir. Black's tesucimony, 4ild you not --
A Yes, sir, I did.
2 ~~ where he agreed that if the Comanission shculd include
a 50 percent penalty in the force poollng order that 1t would
take a mianimum ol twenty-seven years production to pay out Pan

American's cost? In other words, it would be, I believe he said

it would be twenty-seven to thirty years before we'd receive any

money?
A Yes, sir.
Q In your opinion, Mr. Eaton, based on your experience

with the Mesaverde and Dakota wells and based on your analysis of
the characteristics of this well as reflected by the evidence
ted here, is it your opianlion that this well will still be
with us, will stiil be producing as an economic well after the
expiration of twenty-seven or thirty years?

A Let me preface my statement with this remark: Pan
American 1s operator of something like ninety weils 1in the Blanco-
Mesaverde pools. Pan American 1is a wofking interest ouwner in ap-

proximately that same number that are operated by others in the

Basin-Dakota pooi. Pan American is the operator of approximately

fifty-five wells and has a working Interest in something approach
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ing thav nunver %“hat are onerated by otners. I wanted to preface
1y remarks by that statenens o indlcate that we have quite 2o
varicty of wells on wnich to base an opinion.

It would ve wy opinion, based on what T know ot the
averapge cnaracteristics of the Blanco-~lMesaverde poo!, Basin-
Dakota pool and L. M. Barton No. 1, that the weils willi not be
producing twenty-sevei years from now.

S Mr. Eaton, in your opinion, and based on the same ex-
perience you nave Just related, do you feel that thils well will
ever eveun pay ount 100 nercent of i1ts cost?

A The reservoir eungineering section,Farmington, whicn 1
head. had serilous donht that 1%t wonld swrer pay coui the 100 per-
cent of the drilliing cost.

Q So, in your opiaion, 'if the Commission should accede
to the request of the Applicant and grant o 50 percent penalty,
Pan American would never receive one penny for it's infterest in
the eighty acres in this 320-acre unit?

A Yes, sir.

MR. BUELL: That is all we have, Mr. Examiner.

CROSS HXAMINATICHN

BY MR, UlZ:

) Was your estimate of your engineering section based on
estimated cost or actual cost?

A Actual cost.

Q 214 to 2272
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A Yes, sir.
» Based on the 49,700, o berieve o wonld have paid
oY
A Yes, sir, the rcuson tney dida't meat ran American's

standards for demand, aaticlpated load dellverability; 1 tnlnak

that is boraec out by the sestinony of ix, Black, toec, that he
also expects the wel: to have exuremely low deiliverabilliy in
both the Mesaverde aand Dakota formations.
MR. UTZ: Are there any obtner questions?
CRCUSS EXAMINATIGN’
2Y MR. WHITE:
Q Mr. Eaton, you heard ir. Black's testimony ftnat thne

Texaco Company had calculated reserves

far exceedad payout in investment.

A Yes, sir, I think he is being very generous witn the
well, yes, sir.

Q Do you dispubte his testimony?

A Yes, sir.

Q Do you have any reserve calculations per acre as to
this particular unie?

A Mot wiih 2, no, sir.

MR. WHITE: '"That is alil 1 have.
CROSS £XaMIHATION

EY ¥R. MORRIS:

A] Mr. EBaton, Pan American, as 1 uanderstand, opposes the

i %tnhis proposed uaniiv that

Do you dispuie nis testimony?
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asgess ieal of LU powzendt senaity or caarse or risk Lo e 255eS95e(
Do you f'eel anay enorege ffop ook -=- aow ve are talkiag about a
cnurge for o risck, ot a wenalty or 1n ser of nayous -- out do
vou f'ecl that a cnavipn 'or 1igk Ls proper der the circumstancest

A No, siv, L velleve the risk nas alread, veen taken. I
is incliuded in Lhe welil 208%T.

Q That wouid aiso ©e nwrue, wWoutu 1o nod, Mr. aton, tne
WCll CcoSUS are alvWays goins to rellicect any difficulsies thau aa
operaltor ruas into in the course of dfiixiug a vieti? The onuiy

risk That would not appear in the well cost would be the risk of
a dry hole?

B Yeb, suir, Lhcre would kLe no roint in naving any risk
senalty on a well thnat would aot produce.

) Do you feel tnat there was gny rislik of the dry hole
that existed as of The date that trne well was spudded?

A Yes, sir,

g Do you feel thgt the Commission,; in this case or in
any case where the oonting annlication iz brougnt al'ter the viewl
hes decn driiled, stiouid 1ooK back and 55088 ¢costs as of the
c¢ate the well was spudded?

A Oniy in unusuali circuwmstances.,
MR, MORRIS: I have no further questions.
CRESS EXAMIINA TICH
BY MH, UTZ:
{
2 Mr, Batou, nad tirdis acrzage been, 1 will say, approved




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

™,

N,
PHONE 325.1182

FARMINGTON,

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE ‘il}

oy vour cagiceering divicionr as a good rislt, Would you nava
Joined e ualt on @ Volrastary uasisy
Y

A Nouraal 'y, due To dhe demand sicuacion for gas iIn

[}

San JdJuau Basin, unless we have a coanpellil.ay rceasocnr to do so, our

first reactloun is Lo exchauge direage. we nave jolued a oaguer

ova L i e ol iy 1M S I R YT Ts R Pafr YR EY gy A ro 3 3 s U
Di VWCLL0 WIEre Gty vyt o ¢onplaliinf I'cudo:l, We 11gve joiruacd a

v

nuaver ol welis wnere shere wasii'yv necessari

s0.1. L1t wourd ve a factor in making the decision. The quaiity
of acreage woulid te 4 factor 1n maklny; the decision.

e, But you don't really need any mareo
A No, sir, we certainly don't.

ol Where Fan Anerican is ianvolved in a unit. in asking

afthior nannia fn doin 2 unit. wuhere they are Lhe minority woricing

interest, does Pan American ask those people for g risk factors

A Do you mean in she acrmal cormunitizascion of operating

2 Yes, sir.
A The normal operacing agreerncent nrovides for a recovery
of something in excess of normalliy 150 percent for those
P

who elect to pay their snare of tnez cost ouv of

of thnese recent agreements have veen wWwrititesn providing for 200

percent, but there 15 a ractor in every one of Tthem that provides

ry
}._ v
1 &)
w
Qs
3
jol)

for recovery in excess of actual cost and inc.Ludes the
ali tnese other tnings tnat Kr. lorris nas ceen taiking about,

MR. MCRRIS: That wouid include interest, Mr. Eaton?
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i Yes, sir, ci: oningd, rigiy, Luterest.

Q (v Mr. Usz) In otner wovds, Ghis riat rave .aciuades
saryrrioag cnarges, Diod, Gnd overrthing ceoso pou cann think ofv

A Yes, sin, 17 it sob specifiied norialiy in these agree-

v wnat 1¢ does zover, oo 1L huas (o oe interred

chat it just covers cverything.

-

MR, UPZ:  Grc therc any otner et . onss

Y]

I tnere are e Iirther guesiions, thoe wisness may e

o

ATE btncere uay sbabemenits Lo Lhils case?
WMo, WHITE: I+ tne Exasiner picase, ve would like to
358 O in renultivai, bug irst wamy wWe nave a recess?

MR, UT4: Yes, vie will have a yvecess.

MR, UTZ: The Hearing wilil come to order. You may pro-

s, dr. Wnite.

Ul

ceed Vivhh your other witne

recatllied as a witness, naving oveen previousiv duly sworn on oatii,
was exanined and testified further as follows:

DIRECT “XAMINATICHN

BY M, HHITE:

@ Mr. Robinson, are you the samnce Mr. Robinscn that pre-
viougly testified in this case?

A Yes, Sir.

L O Y P e A
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- Sinece Mr. zaton's testimony ., noave vou made cerbtatl .
cobk2rlations 2o to rescerves 0. Shie Dr0osoBeG 1tain e

A Yes, sir, I nave.

Q And tne $octors Shiet yoo nave socd wivh Pan Averican in
general are in accord wisn tnesce factorsy

A Yes, sir, the factors that I 2 aoineg nere on nwy calcu-
totions, Mr. Eaton wag in accord with those factors.

Q Now, wWnat is the report and resuls of your studies?

A Welt, I wouid ilike to make 2 prelimiaary statemrent, it

nas never neeca the poliicy of Texaco before any regulatory pody to
zive out 1its reserves. Tnis would e a precedent-sctting matter

and regardless of the importance of the case, We never give out

ouY reserves, even Ltnocuzgn We have a very imporitant heariag and

an order that is very desirable for Texacu; but wWe are changing
to a certain extent herce in our poliicy by using factors vnat have
peen given by Fan Amerlican, 1n rebuttal to Mr. Eaton's ftestimony
that tnis weli will never pay outb.

Previcusly. Mr., Black showed caliculations where he pro-

Jjected on graph now much this well would produce at the time 1t

is paid out. I am limiting my testimony to the Dakota. Mr. Blacly

crojected the Dakota production at the end of cighteen years to
be 1,150 MMCF of gas. Now, there were several factors that he
took into consideration: Nunmver one, the per-well allowable or the

acreage aliowable which wilil remain constant; Number two, the facH

tor in this field inciudes acreage times deliverability.

B D T T
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This well has a ueh lower detiverabiiiiy than cther

clic in the field and uwe b our production accovdingiy. wWe Lools

EN S

ite relation to the deoriveorability of ails wWeils 40 tne ficid asd
roduced our atlowante cccordingly. muaamer tnree, as tne deliver-
apilisy in the £ield deerecaces, the deliverabillty of this wellr

Will also decrease proporiionateiy. WYWe nave not taken that 1ato

consideration. We believe that this welilt will lmprove in deliver-

j

3
0
n
<

te zet rid of our ski effect that was caused oy mud
damage when the well was drilled, but we are 1u accord with Fan-
Alerican englneering data in tnat they give waler saturation to be
3% percent, porosity at 8 percent, and they are using a pottom-
hole pressure of 2450 pounds.

I have a nomogranh here that is based upon abandonment
pressure of 200 pounds on our calculations. We actually use 350
rounds, but it 1s possible, Jjust as easily, to consider that the
abandonment of tnis field will pbe at 200 pounds rather than 350

rounds. This is a figure anyone could plck out. It could be at

A%

50 or possibly 275, pbut the figure that I have used 1s 20U pou:nds

3.

avzndonmens, because wny Jomograpn is based on that.

Ladd]
w
=4

MR. UTZ: That 1s the bottomhole svandonment?

A Yes, sir. XNow, your recoverable cublc footage of gas,

comnaring a cubic foot of zas in the reservolir bringing 1t to the
Py o (o) [ow]

&)

urface and expanding it, . 254 cubic feet. That means that or=z
cubic foot in the reservolir when brought to tne surface will occup

28l ~ubhic feet atnosphevie pressure. From our induction log there
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g is thirty feet of net oay i: tnts wel! n {ne Dakota. This
wer nere foot. We nave

”~
{
4

320 zeres and 900U acre fect L thig normal anit,

s}
(3

=
[
=
(]
&
<t
o
job]
o]

o Section 12, using the Dakota, the data ap-

N, M,

PHONE 325-1182

nlied by Tan American, is 5,350 MMCF, At the payoat of tnis

welil, this well wiil have only produced what I previously stauted

FARMINGTON,

of beivg 1,150 MMCF. Tnis recovery factor is based upon the de-

rease 1n allowable that we =et due to ithe poor deliverablility

¢
of th

There 18 1o Guubt in ny mind

that when Lthis vwell nas
produced only 1,150 ITICF that there is a gzreat Life left in the
well, yet wnen the reserves are at 5,350 MiCF rpughly, we haven't
even produced a quarter of the reserves at the payoﬁt. As long
7 this weli deliverability is down, it will not recover the
reserves that 1ie in place, but it will certainly produce eiiough
reserves to pay out for this well and pay 1t out several tiumes.

Any time you take a gas well that has as much reserves as this

DEARNLEY-MEJER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

WWe have enougn gas just from the Dakota to pay for this well two

PHONE 2.43.6691

and a half to three times.

¥

MR WHITE: Tha

’.Jo

Q 2 A ¥ aITO
= S we LAV

]

T

I

CROSS EXAMINATION

_BY MR, UTZ:
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A This 5,350 MMCYF, 320-acre tract is Dakota?

A Yes.

Q That was using thirty fect net pay?

A Yes, sir, and alsco I am using 2 cnupressablility factor

of .57. 1 beliieve that ic tne only other data that L didn'i give

you. The gravity of the gas 1s .Y253.

Q .9258°

A Yes, sir.

8} is that an average'gravity?

A That is takenwgrom a Shielding bottle.

G Would that include the distillate in that composite

cravity, .9258 1s pretty high Tor gas?
A Yes, I am sure it does, .because we didn't have separat-

ing equipment out there, so evidently 1t does.

MR. UTZ: Are there any questions of the witness?

MR. BUELi: Mr. Examiner, I would like to state, at
‘this time. prior to guestioning Mr. Robinson, that with Mr.
Yhite's concurrence I let Hr. Eaton leave. He desperately needed
to geuv "o Farmuington to go %o Denver. I uant to apologize for
not clearing it with the Commission. L hope it 1s all right,
because he 1s gone.

MR. UTZ: That is okay.

CHUSS “XAMLINATIUN

B3Y MR. BUELL:

Q ¥Mr. Robinson, don't you feel, since Mr. Eaton is gone,
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we should let the record reflect that these reserve factors, he
gave them to you from memory?

A Yes, he gave me the 35 perceni water saturation and the
porosity of 8 percent, which we were 21l in agreement wlth.

Q T have enougn conf'idence in nim, and I am sure those
are right, that he got thewn exactly rishi, ovut L tnink the recora
snould reflect ne Jusht morc or less gave tilem o you frow menory?

A That is correct, but those arc the fuctors that we
a2iso0 have.

MR, BUELI: Weo are 2lso williag, Mr. Examiner. %o
stipulase, for the vecord, that probably Mr. IEaton's calculations
of reserves would not ve too far off frou Mr. Robinson's, assum-
ing Mr. Robinson nosu't made a nistake, and I don't say that
facetiously. He made a qguick caiculation., I feel that 1t was
accurate. Actually, Mr., Reobinson, the difference in your opinion
and bMr, Zaton!s is primarily vased not on gas in place but on
zas this well will recover?

A That ls correct, that is where our difference 1is.

Q And actually carrying your reserves on out to show
that in your opinion -- and I realize 1t is a sincere one-- that
this well will pay out. You assume that the deliverability re-
lationshlp that exists for this well now willl never change, but
that relatlonshin will atay the same with resvect to the Dakota

pocl or llesaverde, as the case may be?

A That is correci, prsbably.

3¢,
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deliverability of this well will Increuse aad more closely ap-

nroach the averagse deliveranlllity frovn the ficld as we get rid

of skin effect arocund She well tore.
) Of course wou lmow, aand we know, that that relationship

will provably chaage. ou Juct testlfied there that you thought
1t would change in an upward direction?

A Yes, sir, that is the only way it could go.

Q The Dakota is not completely developed at this time, is
it, lMr. Roovinson?

A No, sir, it 1s not.

Q Would you'be able to -- I realize tnat may not be a
fair question -- would you e able %o 'state, in your opinion,
what percentage of the Dakota gas reservolr is developed?

A Mr. Buell, I don't know what percentape of the Dakota
is produced. It 18 developed,but as additional wells are drilled
then it defines additioﬁal reserves. Now, if we assume that no
additional wells will be drilled, well then as the reserves under

this 320 acres are depleted; then additional reserves from un-

defined areas will migrate vnder the tract and they will be pro-

duced.
Q Currently the Dakota is being developed, is it not?
A Yes, sir, 1t is.
) And each one of thede new Wells Thlav are coupleved can

affect the deliverability relationship that ¥ou are assuming will

remain constantc?
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A

as you

[loL to 1 preaic extent, v, Paeld, 16 could go either way

move out to Lhe edise of Ltie reservoir, VWell, normally you

would assune that your deliverat-iliyy would ;o down, which would

mnake the relationchip e bettor itn our favor,
Q And no otner» weitn o ave dyridied that have a hicher
deliveravlliiivy than vour west, 16 s ~solng to effect the relatvion-

snip adversely?

A

™at is corrcct.

H [T . v e ey (R dadn e Tyt de 2o m * =
And I bellieve thou We cun sum up that your testinony 1s,

1% could bve affected elther veneficially or adversely?

&,\

Yes.,
MR, BUEIL: That is all I have.
MR. UTZ: Arc there any other guestions of the witness?
The witness may be excused.
(Wlitness excused.)
MR, UTZ: Do you haﬁe anything further, Mr, White?

MR. WHITE: I would like to make one brief closing \

statementy, if 1 may.

MR. BUELI.: I siould like to wake one, too.

ease the Examiner, for Pan American Petroleum

}..I

ay it p

Corporation I feel I probably made my closing statement already

several times, but I would like to driefly again stzate our

£i0on .

Texaco.

It is this: Ue

ogsi-

ol

jpe]

ra mat Anracine hoinoe fanoas nnniod hiar
e oL 2! e iQorce noien D

e are not opposing or challenging in any way the cost

of their well, even though it was some 100 vercent greater than

3
f
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Je are opresing che inciusion ot ooy venalty vrovision

a nloar +that
=S 280 Lhav

~ H

fald

in the foree nooling order. T think the record

o}

even 1f you assnumed the prediction that Texaco is all right and

@
W
3
]

that eventually solie tventy-seven to Lhiriy ye: from now, an

American sctarts to receive some money, or if wou accept the

opinion of Mr. Eaton who says that, in his opinion, actually the

2 ~ - 3

- I L. — A P < P R
Vi LI CUuULL ulr ueve -

P R L Y o T R
Y]

- raYes —— Py
Cl1 U percen V]

i

}_

ing 1t, let alone 150 perceut, that if the Comnission dces in-

clude a penalty provision, of any magnitude Irom one to 50 per-
cenlb, it is going to amount to counfiscatlon of Fan American's

oY ohiyr nnyeoa . in £hioe nrannaand mntt
SaULLS 2

=

If the Commission grants a 50 percent penalivy, the
Commission is in effect saying, - 'Texaco, here it is, Pan Ameri-
can's acreage; we are taking it from then and giving 14 to you.”
If that isn't confiscation, I never learned the proper definition
of the word, and for that reason, we urge that no penalty ve in-

clinded.

MR, UTPZ: ‘lould your definition of penalty be synony:x-

o

risk?

,4
-
1

ous
MR, BUELL: Yes, sir.
MR, WHITE: If the Examiner please, lr. Buell, during
his interrogation, viade %hé statemeni that Texaco and Pan Americag

vere negotiating the swapoing of zcreage up until the well blew

out .and then Texaco backed off. There is nothing in the record to
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have veen given

ne drillied. Ve

vosition wh

voluntar

T I ouonld like to direst thie Lmniner's abbenslon
t the well was spudded oa July 2, and our witness,

sunpRiag of acreu;e

«

e .- »
nepotlations the

of couroe, vlad out

or
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. DBuellt's statenent In tho Bouthiest Production
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aputarance
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<
6
e
0}
-
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ceneral basic issues that I

bl
[

pplication of the risk penaliy provision. The

scd very thoroughly here, generally, witlh respect

drilled and counleted prior tto the ini-

ed unless the pooled

a reasonavlie amnount of notice vionid

tnhis recommendation nave teen iz

. %,
MaLe

nad a complete voluntary agree-

.. 2 R P
ere wWwe wTnoulsnt We
UNLT ana a

normal overuting agreement. 1

tnat provide for other Than

S
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cuoreed LU baged o Soun noosmntion, and

. ‘- y " P Sy T oen - PENEE ey -y Vg . v - P - - 2 L .
ot hovo the lagce’al resorve suen 4as ey woere not ln a posiglion

to pay tnelr costs. I bl tiac of evend, wney slingly war biowe

pealty. We cerbainly uans to geuv away fwo. the 200 percent pea-

&L

a1ty , provided we are not going to sign a worsc force pool.

[o W D N R R T B IR P P | N A R B N
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force vooling order. I think vhe issuc nas 1lso beenl brougnit un

s

50 bring; additional oy cost related to non-producvive risk, uwhere-

as Pan werican nags expresscd to tne Comilssion ovelvie UHAL acuudl
charges make a non-nroductive risk provadly one of the 0sSt ninoe
wisks Ghat the driller of u well assumes, e feel
r surrounded by prcduc-

the unit peing force pocled is complete!

ing wells fronm the ovjective arrival, that the innerent risik In

“o tnscrs a penalty mrovision in the fowres peooling owrder.
We do noe feel Ton American's acreane is belinp confiscaf
I shnink it is evidenced oy She fact that Tidewater and Southwest

nave woiuntarily come 1o, und algo that ohot Lg indicative that

N 2. 2 o s ey
onr reGuest 1S reasonadll.,
M, BUsLL: . Smaminer, 1 Think gince Hr. Vinite Drougq
- < sy A= e P T oo . P ~ 24
ap new matiers, I snould bricfly ansucr the neu matter.

cd.

MR, VHITE: Tlo oojection.
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(k. BUELL: iday it please the Ezaminer, I see nothing
Inconsistent with our policy statement which iir. White was read-

4.1 e R 4 -~

ing from the transcripl of the Southwest case and th el

the position we
have taken her.. If he had wanted he could have searched the
records and he could have shown wnere thoy were staging actions
and wiere they force pooled. iHe sald he had no actual knowledge
that the well was being drilled, but he could see it frow his
front porch and showed up %o see us two days after the well was
completed. I see nothing in thc strategle case inconsistent with
the policy recognized in Southwest's cases. The thing to me
which distinguishes this case is that we never had any intention
of enjolning this well. 7The negotiations wiih TeAatco wWereé IOF ail
acreage exchange when they advised that they were drilling the
well. We did have notice of that. We immediately started nego-
tiatios to exchange acreage. Unfortunately, I did not bring any
of the land people here. I wish now that I had, but negotlations
to exchange acreage did not cease until after the blowout
occurred, and of course then Texaco, r7 alizing the increased
costs of the well, they were not interested in swapping some of
+hcir sereage for ours. I see nothing in our position here that
is inconsistent, in any way, with our position in the Southwest
case,

MR, U

- -~

7 Ave there anv other statements?

The case will be taken under advisement. The Hearing

will be concluded. (Whereupon the Hearing vas concluded at 4:15 P

R e

aaal .

A

e i deaids et K b
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D2 o AN\
DOMESTIC PRODUCING DEPARTMENT * P. O. BOX 2100
DENVER GIVISION U DENVER 1, COLORADO
J. F. NEILL, ASSISTANT DIVISION MANAGER my 22 » 1962

NM-134983 - L, M. BARTON LEASE
SAN JUAN COUNTY

NEW NEXICO
Re: Texaco-L. K. on
Sec. 12=30N-12VW
v
Pan American Petroleum -
Corporation \\
. Box 480
\\:irarnington, New Mexioco
State of New Nexico 011
Conaervation Commission
Box 871 ‘
Santa Pe, New Mexico ~Attn: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
; T .
Gentiemen:

Order #R-2223 (Case #2511l of the State of New Mexico
0il Conservation Commission orders "that the applicant (Texaco
Inc.) shall furnish the Commission and each non-ccnsenting
working interest owner in the subject unit &n itemiged schediiie
of total well costs within 30 days following the date of en
L g;ﬁthis Order.” The Order of the Commission is dated April
: » 2.

Texaco, in co-plianco with the Order. submits the enclosed
¥ell costs for Texaco's L. M. Barton Well #1 and the percentzge
of ownership of th¢ working interest ownars in the unit somsnrising
the ¥} Section 12-30N-12W. Pan American has 30 days from the date
the said schedulie of well costs is furnished by Texaco t0 pay in
cash its share of said well costs in lieu of paying its share of
well costs out of production.

Plesse advise on or before June 22, 1962, what yowr
slection will be.

Yours very truily,

&QJM

JCN,Jdr~-VAS
Enclosurse
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- PAYOUT mxfx‘( TIONS

TEXACO L. M. BARTON WELL NO. 1 el

Dw”’ 0 Wsjc

‘-...

Estimeted First Year Production:

Basin-Dekota " 63,900,000cu. ft. Xy
Blanco-Mesaverde 66,500,600 cu. ft. S« )
Total 130,400,000 cu. ft. 4¢d H1- u

Dakota production will remain constant until payout
Mesaverde production will remain constant foxr seven years an
then will commence 6% declineswl

1/8 royalty interest

Condensate equal 10 barrels per million cu. ft.

]
12

Costs: T
Sy
Operating Costs = $2200 per year ...~ =~ /Q .
Taxes = 6% of total gross seles .. .. -~ 7 GRS <
Total Well and Equipment Costs = $227,308.69 T i
Incame: , 4 ,:

Gas = $0.13 per MCF T
Condensate = $2.50 per barrel less $0.30 per barrel for trucking
Gas plus condensate = $0.152 per MCF

Payout = 18.1 years » /
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BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
CiL CCNSERVATION COMMLSS‘ON
EXHIZIT NO.

(O3]

rD

NET INCOME $100,000
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T It - PAYOUT CALCULATIONS T ‘
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- 11T TEXACO Inc. 1 1
T TUrrrrTr L. M. Barton Well No, 1 nE |
411 -4-]- San Juan County, New Mexlco i
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PRESENT WORTH CALCULATIONS
&% Compounded Semi-Annually

Pan American interest - 25.0 per cent §
' z
25.0% x $227,308.69 = $56,827 Ji
. :
Assume 18 year payout |
Present worth factor - 0,630
$56,827 = $90,201
0.60630 ;
|
: 90,201 x 100 = 158.7% 1

BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ 1
CiL CONZERVATION COMMISSION
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OIL_CONSERVATIGN < 3

‘ ﬂg;é EXRIBIT NU _;21___

| CASE no._2a° /) WELL COSTS
TEXACO L. M. BARTON WELL NO. 1

Actual Costs

Tangible Equlipment Costs Estimated Costs
Well Head $ 4,500
Line Pipe 200
Casing 14,400
Tubing 4,600
Total $23,700

Intangible Costs

$ 5,710
0

16,230
8,190
$ 30,190

Float Equipment $ 1,100
Contract Drilling 30, 200
Rotary Day Work 9,600
Swabbing Unit 4,800
Rita 200
Mud - G/ —
Cement and Services 3,500
Perforating 3,200
Well Stimulation 9,000
Road Construction and Dirt Work 4,000
Trucking 1,500
Welding 400
Surveys 1,800
Tool Rental 0
Miscellaneous 1,700
Total 76,000
Total $99, 700

TOTAL COSTS

Tanglble

Intangible

Estimated Additional Costs for Surface Equipment
Estimated Tctal Well Cost

$214,310

$ 30,187.37
184,121.32
13,000.00
227,

S——
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; S - 1 BEFORE EXAMINER Uiz
| OILT(.ONSER\’ATiON COMMISSION

EXHIBIT NO. Z

CASE NO. 2511

San Juar Cougity, Wow Mexico

E Proposed 320 Acre Tmit
‘ Uix-n,m,m

men  Tovam Freamtio Boer Mewden
R A BRI PAR AA

Our lesese records indicate that Pan Asrican {s the owner of
leosss Covering the WWASW: smd X' of said Section 12. Texsco owns the
ﬁrwﬂy:amm,uumtmmmtb

It {s propased that thisg unit be forzed aad a Daota tast bde
4rilled at a location SO0' ML end 1750' MWL of Section 12, Towmship 0
Nerth, Range 12 West, San Juan Comty, New Msxico. The participstiom of
the parties will be a= followe

Texmco Operatcr 200 acres

Pan Ammriesn Fon-Operatce 80 scres

Southwest Froduction Rop~Opsretor 50 mcres

Aftexr your considecration of this request to Jjoin in the sublect
wopoged undd, we womld rppreciate your ewscution of one ocopy of the
sncloged ATZ and retuning ssme to the above addéress.
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Pan kmrican Petxrolsun Corporstios

Feruington, New MNexico
Attn  Mr. Bem R. Kee -2 May 23, 1961

Shaald you desire to join and 9o advise Twxmco, it will be
sudject to & satisfacty sgrocamnt. At the tize you advise Texaco of
your imtantioms o join this wii, copies of leass, tills epess sd
rental receipts vill de requested.

]

Yours very truly,

- —

N e anumew

District Landwmen

.4
N /g Feil R, ool
Encls.
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R\ WELL COSTS
ISR TEXACO L. M. BARTON WELL NO, 1
Tangible Equipment Costs Actual Costs
well Head $ 5,710
Line Pipe 0
Casing 16,290

Tubing 8,1
Total $ 30{1'8%

Intangible Costs

Float 'quipment . $ 1,32¢C
Contract Drilling 27,150
Rotary Day work 19,870
Swabbing Unit Q,ZSO
Bits 20
Mud 71,550
Cement ané Services T,110
Perforating 4,290
Well Stimuiation 7,280
Road Construction and Dirt Work 3,510
Trucking 9,92
Welding 140
Surveys 7,750
v i
Miscellaneous
Total $ IBT"Ig'G
TOTAL $ 214,310
TOTAL COSTS
Tangible 82.187
intangible 1 ,121

Estimated Additional Costs for Surface Equipment
Estimated Total Well Cost ’ .

WORKING INTEREST OWNTRS
PARTICIPATING PERCENTAGES

Texaco Inc. 200 acres 624%
Pan American 80 acres

Tidewater and

Southwest Production 40 acres I%g}% /

acres
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INTERNATIONAL SERVICE \|
/ OOMESTIC BERVICE

s : s N T T Check the class of service desired:
Check theclza: c{?w‘ade-f'ffd; otherwise the message will be
otherwise this message wili e~ - .. W\ o et at the full tate
sent as a fast telegram S ¥ Vil Al p ATE
- - - -3 ULL
TELEGRAM . . 1208 (4-33)
» e TELEGRAM T
AY LETTER AN AT T
k> SHORE. SHIP | /
K\ MIGHT LETTER P W. P. MARSHALL. rresioent
FILED
NO. WDS.-CL. OF SVC. PO. OR COLL. CASM MO, CHARGE TO THE ACCOUNT OF TIME FIL
Send the following message, subject to the terms on back hereof, which are heveby agreed to MA RCE 30 R 1’62

TEXACO INC.
NIDLAND, TEXAS

ATTENTION: MR. ED ROBIMBON .

TEXACO INC. IS HERRBY AUTHORIZED DAKFOTA AND MESAVEPDE GAS ALLOWABLE

ii:xiw 1:' & oo

FOR ITS L. M. BARTON WELL NO. 1 IOCATED IN UNIT F.

ey vy

SHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, SAN JUAN COUNTY, HEW NEXICU, &"2'2’-‘!!‘!!

MARCE 29, 1962.

A. L. PORTER, JR., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF MEW MEXICO

[arateamne & 2 e ke

/ DOMESTIC SERVICE

- § Check the class of service desired;
otherwise this message will be
sent as a fast telegram

. WESTERN UNION

// INTERNAYTIONAL SERVICE \|

Check the class of service desired;
othérwise the message will be
sent at the full rate

TELEGRAM 1206 (4-35) FULL RATE
DAY LETTER E u lE ll E GRAM "L LETTER TELEGRAM

NIGHT LETTER 7 W. . MARSHALL. rrenipent N\ SHORE-SHIP g
NO. WDS.-CL. OF SVC. | _ PD. OR COLL. CASK NO. CHARGE 10 THE ACCOURT OF TIME FILED

Send the following message, subject to the terms on back hereof, which are hereby agreed to

EL FABO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

EL PASO RATURAL GAS COMPANY BUILDING
RIL. PABO, TEXAS

TEXACO INC. I8 HEREBY AUTHORIZED DANOTA AND MESAVERDE GAS ALIOVABLE

FOR ITS8 L. M. BARTON WELL NO. 1 LOCATED IN UNIT F, SECTION 12, TOWN-~

SEXP 30 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, EPPSCTIVE
MARCH 29, 1962.

Charge to:

A. L. PORTER, JR., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR
OIL CORSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

Texach Inc.
Nnidland, Texas




